Liberal Studies Committee Meeting
March 18, 2004

1st Floor Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present: B. G. Wilson, A. Stenta, E. Mannikka, C. Young, M. Collins, L. Feldman, Y. Asamoah, F. Slack

Excused:  M. Sadler, C. Zoni

Guest: Joe Domaracki

Minutes from 2/26 meeting were approved o n a Feldman/Mannikka motion

Committee reviewed minutes from previous discussion about EDEX 440.
EDEX 440 Ethical and Professional Behavior – Proposal requests course revision for this /W/ course to change from 1 credit to 2 credits. Guest Joe Domaracki explained that the course sequence EDUC 242 Pre-student teaching I, EDUC 342 Pre-student teaching II and EDEX 440 combine to fulfill the writing intensive requirement and briefly explained the nature of the writing in those three courses, indicating that EDUC 242 and 342 carry most of the writing assignments. 

The one credit increase is being requested to add instruction on student portfolios.  Several questions were asked about the nature of the portfolio and writing assignments required for the portfolio.  

Responding to the question about how to accommodate students who change majors after taking 242/342 and but have not taken 440, therefore having completed the writing component but losing their /W/ designation, Joe explained that another writing intensive course EDEX 112 is required before these courses so students would have already completed one writing intensive course.  Students changing majors would need another writing intensive course in their new major regardless.
Following Joe’s departure:

On a Feldman/Swinker motion it was determined that the proposer needed to complete several tasks and resubmit the proposal for further review.  Those tasks are:  1. complete the “Check List for Writing-Intensive Proposals” on page 21 of the Liberal Studies Information Packet; 2. complete the “Summary of Writing Assignments” chart including writing assignment information from all three courses unless the writing assignments for EDEX 440 can fulfill the writing intensive requirements; 3. complete the cover page for “Request for Approval to use a W-Designation”; 4. revise course syllabus (objectives, bibliography, course outline) to incorporate new portfolio component of the course; 5. revise course schedule to include 14 weeks and a final exam.    Motion was approved.

LRNC 150/160/170 – Gail reviewed with the committee minutes from the 2001 Liberal Studies meeting where this was previously discussed.  Committee questioned how this proposal is different from what was rejected in 2001.  Several points were raised that course content, bibliography, etc. did not appear to have been revised as many dates/points were old.  General consensus was that this course did not meet the criteria for Liberal Studies electives and that it appeared nothing was substantially different from the 2001 proposal.

Feldman/Asamoah motion:  Committee rejects these proposals as the courses do not meet the criteria for Liberal Studies Electives as outlined on page 1 of the Liberal Studies Information Packet.   Motion was approved.

Following this approval it was suggested that these course proposals be compared to what was submitted in 2001.  The committee would be distressed to see a lack of substantial changes that reflect the Liberal Studies guidelines.  Proposers would be invited to an LS meeting only if they can better justify and explain how these courses meet the criteria for Liberal Studies electives, calling upon the specific points on Page 1 of the Liberal Studies Information Packet, prior to their appearance at an LS meeting.
Writing Intensive Questionnaire:  Recommendations for changes included:  

1. Instructor “Guidelines” rather than Instructor Instructions

2. Point #3 on Instructor side revise to read:  Instruct students to leave the course and section fields of the GPAS blank, unless you wish to review results from your own section. 

3. Point #4 on Instructor side revise to read: Ask a student to take responsibility for collecting and mailing or hand delivering the completed forms…

4. Revise the notes on the bottom of both pages to include the same language as it exists on the official student evaluation envelopes to describe the student evaluation instrument mentioned here.  Insert “IUP” before mention of student evaluation instrument. Also include “official” language from student evaluation envelope to describe the use of that official instrument.

Meeting Adjourned at 4:40 p.m.

